
Dear Fencers and Families, 
 
This is a challenging time for everyone in the nation and around the world as we attempt to 
manage the circumstances created by the coronavirus (COVID-19). 
 
In recent weeks, we have strived to find a responsible way to maintain our ongoing programs 
at Concord Fencing Club, which appropriately addresses the challenges presented by the 
coronavirus. In order to protect the health and safety of all the members of the CFC 
community - including athletes, coaches, staff and their families – we have implemented an 
intensive cleaning regimen throughout the club, with a focus on club equipment and any 
surface with which fencers were likely to come in contact.  We have also adopted a modified 
code of behavior, including the suspension of the handshake rule, and general avoidance of 
direct personal contact.   
 
The social consensus on appropriate action to combat the spread of the coronavirus has 
evolved rapidly, however. The guidance from the Centers for Disease Control has been that 
social distancing is necessary to prevent the spread of the disease and that asymptomatic 
individuals can be carriers. Public school have been closed in New Hampshire and across New 
England.  Universities and workplaces have suspended classes and office hours, creating 
virtual working environments to protect everyone.  
 
Following a directive issued by USA Fencing, we will be suspending practices, lessons and 
gatherings for the next three weeks. This applies to individual as well as group lessons. This 
suspension of normal club activities will begin on March 18 and continue through April 6. As 
you know, this situation is continually evolving and we will keep you updated with any 
changes in the coming weeks. 
 
Following the example of our schools and universities, we are now working to develop 
distance learning and other remote activities that we hope will help you to remain engaged 
with fencing, and to maintain your training. Please watch for further information concerning 
these programs. We will miss seeing your at the club during this period, but we know that we 
must do what is necessary to protect everyone within our fencing family. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact us at concordfencingclub@gmail.com. 
 
Sincerely, 
The Staff at Concord Fencing Club 
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